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I Am the Assignment – 
Peace by Piece
By Bryante Nicole Brooks

In life, children face the same kind of pain adults do, 
especially when they lose someone they love. For a 
child, this kind of trauma turns their safe, dependable 
world upside down. Peace by Piece is an interfaith 
program for grieving children and teens in partnership 
with Jewish Family Service of Tidewater. Participants 
are assigned to age-appropriate groups led by trained 
volunteer facilitators. The program allows them the 
opportunity to process their experiences regarding 
loss and provide support for one another through 
therapeutic activities, games, and crafts.

Ten years ago, Bryante Brooks’ father passed away and 
with the love and support of her grandmother, Regina 
Moody, and Peace By Piece she has grown into a 
resilient, strong, smart, and kind young lady. Bryant  
put into writing  what the Peace by  Piece program has 
meant  to her over the  years. 

I am that little hand that grabbed my grandmother’s 
when my father’s hand lost its grip on life. Thankfully, 
she reached out and took me as her second 
assignment. She understood the assignment and 
gladly accepted.

I have learned that it’s okay to be sad right now, to be 
overwhelmed with uncertainty, and stress, to be fi lled 
with anxiety, and to be unmotivated. When I feel that 
way, I let myself feel it, and remember that it will pass, 
and things will get better.

When I feel like my world is falling apart my go-to 
sources are God fi rst, then my grandmother, my 
family, and Edmarc. I always say talk with people who 
help you see the world diff erently.

Here’s my advice, hug everyone you love a lot tighter, 
never leave someone in an argument, be present, and 
say I love you way too much. Always remember the 
sloppy kisses. Take a lot of pictures of the ones you 
love, because you never know when the last time you 
see them will be. Please don’t take one second for 
granted.

I hope this message fi nds you all in good 
health and high spirits. As we approach 
the fall months and the busy holiday 
season, I wanted to take a moment to 
refl ect on the incredible journey we’ve 
been on together and share our vision for 
the future.
Over the past months, we have 

accomplished much for which we should all be 
proud.  I continue to be inspired by the dedication 
and passion of the Edmarc staff , volunteers and 
supporters, because we would not be able to do 
what we do without you. Together, we have achieved 
remarkable milestones, from establishing our new 
offi  ce in Williamsburg to continuing to celebrate 
wonderful family events like the Spring Fling, 
summer picnics, food deliveries to families, Easter 
baskets, and providing school supplies. These events 
and activities give our families a chance to enjoy 
time together, while experiencing some sense of 
normalcy.
Looking ahead, our path remains guided by the 
same principles that have brought us this far. We will 
continue to provide families with the highest quality 
of care possible, striving to make an even greater 
impact in the lives of those we serve.
I would also like to take this opportunity to express 
my deepest gratitude to every volunteer, donor, staff  
member, and partner for your many contributions. 
Your generosity, whether in time, resources, or 
expertise, is what propels us forward.  Edmarc’s 
impact is not measured in numbers, but in the 
positive change we bring to individuals’ lives. With 
your help, we continue to be the beacon of hope and 
support that our families rely on.
If you ever have ideas, suggestions, or concerns, 
please know that my door is always open. Your input 
is essential as we shape the future of Edmarc.
Thank you for being a part of our journey, as we look 
ahead to achieving even greater heights together.
Warm regards,

Debbie Stitzer-Brame
Executive Director, Edmarc

a note from EDMARC Edmarc has taught me to let the world know this:  You 
can sound confi dent and have anxiety. You can look 
healthy but feel ill. You can look happy and be 
miserable inside. You can be good-looking and feel 
ugly. So be kind because every person is fi ghting a 
battle you know nothing about.

Over the past 10 years, Edmarc has said things to me 
like:

• We understand what you are going through,        
 and it sounds hard. 

• What do you need right now? 

• Is there anything I can do to help? 

• You matter, your feelings make sense.  

• I care about you. Your words are safe with us. 

• It’s OK to not feel OK right now.  

• You’re not alone in this, we are here.

The hardest truth that I have learned about losing a 
parent is that it is acceptable to show emotions and 
talk about the person who died. Normalizing the 
grieving process is important. It allows kids to reduce 
anxieties about the future. Edmarc has helped me 
reduce my exposure to negative life events.  And 
children don’t have to forget about 
their parents who died. It is so 
important for bereaved children to 
be in constant contact with others 
that are experiencing the same 
helplessness. It gives them a sense of 
more control over events happening 
to them than their non-bereaved 
friends.

In keeping with the friendships and 
memories that I have developed over 
the years, I hope to become a 
counselor with Edmarc one day and 
to be able to give back to the 
wonderful people that have so 
graciously given me so much love.  
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Edmarc recently partnered with The Language Group 
(TLG), an award-winning language solutions company 
headquartered in Virginia Beach, to assist us in helping 
our families whose fi rst language is not English.
TLG believes in leveraging its services such as virtual, in-
person, and over-the-phone interpretation, to positively 
impact society. Through this new relationship, TLG aims 
to increase awareness of  the importance of hospice 
care at any age and encourage discussions on how 
advancements in language services can complement 
the existing services provided by these centers.

This relationship started because Edmarc recently 
admitted a family we and we don’t have access to 
interpretation services that included the family’s 
native language. In a moment of desperation, so we 
could avoid a father having to interpret heartbreaking 
news about his son to his wife, we put a call out to our 
network of volunteers to see if anyone knew someone 
who spoke the language and could interpret for the 
admission visit. No one was available. However, one 
of our volunteers works for TLG and immediately 
connected us with their owner, who ironically, was 
raised two blocks from our building in Portsmouth 
and was a student at the now-closed Portsmouth 
Catholic High School across the street from Edmarc. 
Within two months, TLG had Edmarc set up to access 
over 200 languages through their phone interpreting, 
onsite interpreting, video remote interpreting, and 
even document translation. Edmarc can ensure that 
all families, regardless of their native language, have 
equitable access to our services and support, thanks to 
this new partnership with The Language Group.
“We are honored to have had the opportunity to visit 
Edmarc and witness the remarkable work being done 
here,” said Madison Handley, a representative from 
TLG. “The dedication and compassion demonstrated by 
the staff  are truly inspiring. TLG remains committed to 
exploring ways our services can contribute to improving 
end-of-life care and support for patients and their loved 
ones.”

In their latest show of support, the Kiwanis Club 
of Norfolk has become the offi  cial sponsor of The 
Visitor newsletter. Over the past 25-plus years, 
their generous support has helped us ensure that 
comprehensive, family centered, home-based care 
is provided to the children of Hampton Roads living 
with life-threatening illness.  

Kiwanis International was founded in 1915 in Detroit, 
Michigan, U.S., by a group of businessmen who called 
the organization the Supreme Lodge Benevolent 
Order of Brothers. The name changed to Kiwanis 
in 1916, after a Native American expression: “Nunc  
Kee-wanis.” (“We trade.”) That same year, Kiwanis 
became an international organization with the 
founding of the Kiwanis Club of Hamilton, Ontario, 
Canada. 

Initially focused on business networking, the 
organization changed its focus to service in 1919 
— specifi cally service to children. Over the years, 
more clubs were created in the U.S. and Canada, and 
worldwide expansion was ultimately approved in the 
1960s. Today, there are Kiwanis clubs in nearly 80 
nations and geographic locations.

Kiwanis’ mission is “serving the children of the world” 
and their commitment to the kids and families of 
Edmarc has spanned over 25 years. 

Some ways Kiwanis Club of Norfolk has helped 
Edmarc over the years:

Summer Picnic
• Initially, Kiwanis 

Club of Norfolk 
sponsored our 
Summer Picnic 
every other year, 
but in 2020 they 
moved to annually 
and now they 
host our Summer 
Pool Party on 
the Southside of 
Hampton Roads. 

Grant funding
• For programs including nursing, support, 

perinatal, bereavement.

• They have funded 3 vehicles making it possible 
to visit our families.  

Capital improvements to the Edmarc facility
• Replaced windows and sliding glass doors

Done in a Day
• Lawn maintenance and pond cleaning

The Visitor
• First offi  cial sponsor of the Edmarc newsletter

KIWANIS CLUB OF NORFOLK;
FRIEND OF EDMARC FOR OVER 25 YEARS!

THE LANGUAGE GROUP (TLG)Edmarc Board of Directors
Offi  cers

Jonathan Arena, President
Maryanne Persons, President Elect
David A. Pritchett, Treasurer
Charity A. Volman, Vice President
Kathy O’Connor, Secretary  
Debbie Stitzer-Brame, Executive Director
Blake Boykin, Immediate Past President 
Linda Pegram, MD, Chief Medical Director

Directors
Amie Baty
Kristen Gardner Beal
Teresa “Tess” Bilyeu
Jerome Fowlkes
Allen & Joan Hogge, Emeritus
Kelly McCann
Linda Minnix
Joan Myers-Reif
Miranda Munson
Ralph Northam, MD, Emeritus
Elizabeth “Betsy” Roberts

Edmarc Foundation Board 
Amie Baty, Chairman
Robert Cowling
David R. Kenerson, Jr.
Morton “Nemo” Larmore
David A. Pritchett 
Debbie Stitzer-Brame, Executive Director of Edmarc & 
Secretary

Edmarc Staff  
Laura Abbitt – Patient Care Coordinator
Wendy Anthony - Patient Care Coordinator
Abigail Gellene-Beaudoin – Medical Social Worker
Teresa Black – Patient Care Coordinator
Brittany Boylan - Community Resource Coordinator
Rebekah Carcamo – Patient Accounts
Amanda Dean, Patient Care Coordinator
Adelaide Clemens-Cooke – Development Associate
Darby Whitley Domer - Director of Finance & 
Administration 
Rob Ericson – Patient Care Coordinator
Megan Gillispie – Bereavement Program Director
Cyrus Heydarian, MD – Medical Director
Mary Helen Hilton – Director of Development
Dorothy Jenson – Assistant Director
Amy Arditi Kuzemka - Marketing Development Manager
Maggie Lewis – Medical Records Clerk/Receptionist
Melissa Mark, MD – Medical Director
Latisha ‘Tish’ Newman - Telehealth Project Manager
Deborah L. Stitzer-Brame – Executive Director
Ruth Turman, Clinical Manager
Brittney C. Twisdale – Medical Social Worker
Jennifer Webb – Patient Care Coordinator
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MARGARET H. (8/9/04-1/9/23) 
Miss Maggie Mae was a sweet young lady whose  
mischievous smile could make anyone grin from 
ear to ear. She was very expressive and had ways of 
telling people EXACTLY what she wanted (or didn’t 
want!). She had the biggest heart and was so deeply 
loved by everyone around her. She will be missed 
by her parents, Kevin and Holly, as well as countless 
friends and family.

AUDREY C. (11/11/22-1/15/23)
Audrey was a precious baby girl who loved to be held 
and wrapped in snuggly blankets. Though she was 
tiny, she had a feisty personality. She will be forever 
loved and remembered by her mother, Ireland, and 
numerous family members.

OMAR H. (9/19/12-1/23/23)
Omar was an amazing young man who brought a 
smile to everyone he met. He loved Mickey Mouse, 
Thomas the Train, Barney, his twin sister Ameera, 
cheese quesadillas from Taco Bell, and the color 
yellow. Omar battled cancer for several years but 
did not let that dampen his spirit. He was determined 
to walk again and go to school. Omar loved to play 
jokes on the nurses and doctors who cared for him.   
His spirit and zest for life will be missed by all who 
knew him; especially his parents, Omar and Bonita; 
his sisters Sara (Sissy), and Ameera; and numerous 
friends and family members. 

SOPHIE C. (4/18/23-4/18/23) 
Precious little Sophie was deeply loved even before 
she was born. The time she spent with her family was 
far too brief, but her legacy will last forever. She will 
be remembered in the hearts of her parents, Angie 
and Troy, as well as her big brother, Luke.

with love, 
we remember

JAYDEN J. (8/2/22-3/23/23) 
Jayden, or “Little Jayden” as he was called, was such 
a happy little boy. He came into this world with an 
unknown prognosis and brought joy to his mom and 
dad for seven and a half months. Little Jayden had 
big bright eyes and an adorable smile. Mom provided 
excellent care for him while Dad was out at sea. He 
was loved by so many. Little Jayden’s memory will 
be cherished by his parents, Maria and Jayden, and 
countless friends and family members. 

KINSLEY D. (3/10/20-3/22/23)
Kinsley was a beautiful little girl who brought light 
and laughter to anyone she met.  She loved singing, 
clapping, and extremely loud noises. She and her 
Mama shared a bond like no other...they even had 
matching outfits for every day of the week. Kinsley 
had such a strong spirit and bravely faced so many 
health challenges during her brief time on earth. She 
is deeply missed by her Mama, Lisa; her brothers 
Zaccharia and Jarrell; and so many friends and family 
members.

CHLOE K. (4/18/08-3/30/23) 
Chloe was an amazing young woman who inspired 
so many along her journey. She was courageous, 
tough, wise beyond her years, and had a smile that 
could light up any room. Chloe was also sassy with 
a great sense of humor. She loved a good joke and 
frequently enjoyed playing pranks on her medical 
team. She was a fierce lover of her family, friends, 
and animals, especially her two dogs, Finn and Wil-
son, and her bearded dragon, Peanut. Chloe is lov-
ingly remembered by her parents, Jeff and Crissy, 
her little brother, Brycen, and numerous other family 
and friends.

LINDSAY R. (1/29/07-6/30/23) 
Lindsay was a very special young lady who touched 
the hearts of all who were privileged to meet her. 
She loved to spend time with her family, attending 
school, and going on vacations. Lindsay was sassy 
from her stylish outfits to her polished nails and toes. 
But most all of she was strong, brave, and coura-
geous in her fight and taught all those around her so 
much without saying a word. Lindsay will be deeply 
missed and lovingly remembered by her devoted 
parents, Joyce & Acton, numerous extended family 
members, and friends.

SOPHIE C. (4/18/23-4/18/23) 
Precious little Sophie was deeply loved even before 
she was born. The time she spent with her family was 
far too brief, but her legacy will last forever. She will 
be remembered in the hearts of her parents, Angie 
and Troy, as well as her big brother, Luke.

KAYLEIGH J. (10/28/15-1/19/23) 
Sweet Kayleigh had quite the habit of beating the 
odds at every turn! She was born with a formidable 
fighting spirit in a tiny (1lb 4 oz) little body; and lived 
7 years full of love. She was a little diva through and 
through and loved music and her family. Her 
memory will be forever cherished by everyone who 
met her, but especially her parents, Valerie and 
Corey; brothers, Corey Jr. and Kameren; and baby 
sister, Kylie.

ELIJAH H. (3/10/23-3/10/23) 
Elijah was a special baby boy who touched so many 
hearts. Although baby Elijah’s time here was far too 
short, he was deeply loved by his family. Left to
cherish his sweet memory are his parents, Tracy & 
Ben, his big brother, Ben Jr., and numerous other 
family members and friends.

KA’MONI R. (3/6/23-3/6/23)
Ka’Moni was a very sweet baby girl who brightened 
the lives of her family. Though her time here was 
very short, she was truly a blessing. Ka’Moni will be 
lovingly remembered by her mother, Kierra, her big 
brother, Mika, and numerous family and friends. 

ANJE W. (4/9/20-3/11/23) 
Anje Nicole was a beautiful, funny girl who lit up the 
room with her smiles. She loved watching Gracie’s 
Corner videos and had her own little dance. She also 
enjoyed playing with her sisters and being held by 
those she loved. Anje had a very special bond with 
her mom, who took excellent care of her. She is lov-
ingly missed and remembered by her mother
Marqueta, father Andre, and stepfather Kelvin; 
sisters Mariah, Jordan, and Andriana and countless 
family members and friends.

CAMERON B. (3/5/15-4/22/23)
Cameron was nothing if not an absolute delight. He 
was always happy and smiley, and had quite an affin-
ity for straws, Lady Gaga, Baby Shark, and dancing! 
He utterly adored his big brother and big sister, and 
the feeling was easily mutual. Cameron will be for-
ever loved by his parents, Lauren & Kris; big brother, 
Carson; big sister, Brady; as well as countless family 
and friends.

MUHAMMAD S. (12/4/22-6/1/23) 
Muhammad was a sweet baby boy with beautiful 
brown eyes and a calm, gentle spirit. He was most 
content in the arms of his family or laying on his 
tummy. Muhammad leaves a legacy of love with his 
parents Selly and Alpha, as well as siblings Fatimata, 
Aliou, Mariam, and Yaseen, and extended family. 

LEGEND G. (5/31/23-7/15/23) 
Legend was an amazing baby boy who has a special 
place in the hearts of many. Though his time here 
was far too short, he touched the lives of so many. 
Legend was a little fighter and was adored by all who 
had the privilege to meet him. Legend will be greatly 
missed and lovingly remembered by his mother, 
Danyale, big brother, Deontae, and numerous other 
family and friends.

JOY J. (5/12/12-7/26/23) 
You never met a little girl whose name was more 
appropriate for her. Joy was just that: the embodi-
ment of JOY. Her smile was contagious, and she had 
a sass about her that was absolutely endearing. She 
was always full of surprises, and seemed to love to 
make her family and caregivers shake their heads 
and just say, “Oh, Joy!” She loved spending time 
with her family and a herd of support dogs and was 
admired and loved by everyone around her. She 
will be tenderly remembered by her parents, JJ and 
Brad, siblings, extended family, and many others.

TYRAH P. (7/28/23-7/28/23)
Tyrah was a very sweet baby who brightened and 
touched the lives of all those around her. Though 
little Tyrah’s time here was far too short, she was 
loved immensely by her family. Left to cherish her 
sweet memory are her parents, Takeyah & Mark, 
Jr., big brother, Mark, III, as well as numerous other 
family and friends.

MUHAMMAD S. (12/4/22-6/1/23) 
Muhammad was a sweet baby boy with beautiful 
brown eyes and a calm, gentle spirit. He was most 
content in the arms of his family or laying on his 
tummy. Muhammad leaves a legacy of love with his 
parents Selly and Alpha, as well as siblings Fatimata, 
Aliou, Mariam, and Yaseen, and extended family. 

ELIJAH H. (3/10/23-3/10/23) 
Elijah was a special baby boy who touched so many 
hearts. Although baby Elijah’s time here was far too 
short, he was deeply loved by his family. Left to
cherish his sweet memory are his parents, Tracy & 
Ben, his big brother, Ben Jr., and numerous other 
family members and friends.

KAYLEIGH J. (10/28/15-1/19/23) 
Sweet Kayleigh had quite the habit of beating the 
odds at every turn! She was born with a formidable 
fighting spirit in a tiny (1lb 4 oz) little body; and lived 
7 years full of love. She was a little diva through and 
through and loved music and her family. Her 
memory will be forever cherished by everyone who 
met her, but especially her parents, Valerie and 
Corey; brothers, Corey Jr. and Kameren; and baby 
sister, Kylie.
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SPRING SHOWERS
The Easter Bunny was busy this year as we 
welcomed spring with a fun-filled day of 
crafts, activities, prizes, pictures with the 
Easter Bunny, a special appearance from 
Wags, and of course, the famous Edmarc Easter egg hunt! A little rain didn’t dampen the spirits 
of our families as they decorated Easter eggs, played indoor games, did arts and crafts, and 
indulged in candy-filled eggs from the not-so-difficult Easter egg hunt. The day before Spring 
Fling the weather forecast was looking stormy, so we moved the event from Edmarc’s garden to 
the South Norfolk Masonic Lodge. It turned out to be the perfect spot to enjoy the activities 
and stay as dry as possible. 
On the heels of a successful Spring Fling, Easter Bunny helpers stepped into their roles by 
putting lots of love and attention into Easter baskets for each child involved with Edmarc—not 
just the Edmarc patient, but their siblings as well. Volunteers paid special attention to the specific needs of each 
child, taking exceptional care not to include candy in baskets for kids who cannot eat candy, and adding special 
touches like including their favorite stuffed animal from 
their favorite tv shows. 
 
Special thanks to Mako Medical for providing generous 
financial support and to the ladies who provided Fairy 
Hair at Spring Fling, and to Elf Patrol and all the Easter 
basket donors for your generous donations.

GRATITUDE FOR THE 
WESTERN BRANCH    
LIONS CLUB 
When the Western Branch Lions Club recently 
decided to combine with the Churchland Lions 
Club, they wanted to make one final impact on the 
community before the merger. Phyllis Bricker, a 
former nurse with a heart for children, paid Edmarc 
a visit on the club’s behalf, accompanied by a 
$10,000 donation! This generous contribution will 
support Edmarc’s Foundation, helping to secure our 
future.

The ladies of the Chesapeake-Western Branch Lions 
Club originally formed as a Lioness Club in 1992. 
That first year they received the Governor’s Award 
for their outstanding service to the community. 
Over the years, they continued their drive to 
serve, supporting numerous non-profits, including 
Edmarc. They understand the importance of caring 
for the sick child as well 
as the entire family. 
Their generosity will 
help Edmarc nurses and 
social workers through 
the Edmarc Foundation 
for years to come.

SUMMER TIME FUN
The Mariners’ Museum graciously partnered with the Rotary Club of Oys-
ter Point to host the Peninsula Summer Picnic by providing both the space 
and programming for this fun summer event. Edmarc and The Mariners’ 
Museum staff worked together to bring some wonderful programming for 
families that included a museum scavenger hunt and viewing the narwhal 
tusk from the collection. Families enjoyed activities in the courtyard and 
welcomed the chance to be inside the museum as well. There was even a 
special visit from the superhero, Dr. Strange!

The Rotary Club of Oyster Point has been supporting Edmarc for 20 years, 
and this year’s summer picnic was just another example 
of how their members go above and beyond to provide 
great experiences for our families. From the delicious 
spread of 
food to the 
entertainment 
provided by 
Wanda with 
Family and Fun 
Entertainment,  
families had a 
great time. 

YORKTOWN ROTARY 
WEEKEND
Every year the Yorktown 
Rotary Club hosts and 
sponsors an incredible 
event for Edmarc families 
called the Yorktown Rotary 
weekend. This event allows 
families a chance to attend 
a mini vacation in the Yorktown area with some very 
exciting and fun-filled activities planned over the 
course of the weekend! This year was no exception! 
Once again on Father’s Day Weekend, June 16-18, 
two Edmarc families set off to enjoy a special week-
end away. It started with a meet and greet picnic on 
Friday evening. The families spent the weekend at a 
beautiful home near the river. Saturday’s activities 
included a family fishing trip and an evening designed 
to give kids some time to enjoy Play-A-Round Family 
Fun Center, while their parents enjoyed dinner out at 
a restaurant. Sunday included a delicious breakfast to 
enjoy before families headed home. The entire cost 
of the weekend is covered by the Rotary and is a 
blast for everyone who attends! A huge thank you to 
the Yorktown Rotary, for once again providing a very 
memorable weekend for our Edmarc families!
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In MEMORY of  Edmarc gratefully acknowledges the outpouring 
of support in memory of family members and friends.
October 1, 2022 – June 30, 2023

IN MEMORY OF       FROMFROM
Theresa Arnold
Anonymous 
Susan Pilato
Richard C. Parker
Jeanne S. Bartlett
Jon and Cynthia Bolling
David and Lee Davenport
Jessica Nutt
Andrea Lane
Joan and Allen Hogge
Joan and Allen Hogge
Hope Breckenridge
Alan and Lori Strickland
Herb and Carolyn Culpepper
Herb and Carolyn Culpepper
William R Bruce
Sara S. Burton
Sara S. Burton
Sara S. Burton
Chris and Paige Craighead
Dick and Teddy Devero
Mary Woodruff
Sara S. Burton
Anonymous
Heather Bamford
J & M Brenner Family Fund
Jenny Larkum
Molly Lowther
William and Lynne Owen
Annette Slade
Maureen Traylor
Peter Volsky
Deb Lynch
Mary Maciolek
John Rector
Sara S. Burton
Sara S. Burton
Sara S. Burton
Sara S. Burton
Sara S. Burton
Sara S. Burton
Sara S. Burton
Sara S. Burton
Sara S. Burton

Sara S. Burton
Sara S. Burton
Franklin and Verona Crawford
Joan and Allen Hogge

Bruce and Mary Sue Bright
Debbie Nelson
Sara S. Burton
Stephen and Deborah Dexter
Anonymous
Brent Hrncir
Torres Walker
Alan and Ruth Benjaminson

In HONOR of  Edmarc gratefully acknowledges the outpouring of 
support in honor of family members and friends. 
October 31, 2022 – June 30, 2023

Fr. Theodore and Presbytera    
Denisa Lyketsos 
Susan Pollack 
Alan and Lori Strickland
Joan and Allen Hogge
Joan and Allen Hogge
Joan and Allen Hogge
Virginia Copeland
Sara S. Burton
Paul and Sylvia Dilgard 
Phil Hightower 
George and Sara House
John and Emma House
Gary and Reyna Hoell
Joan and Allen Hogge
Joan and Allen Hogge
Joan and Allen Hogge
Stuart & Shirley Bray
Joan Hogge
Joan and Allen Hogge 
Fouad and Joanne Bassilios
Stuart & Shirley Bray
Michele Clemens
Michael and Lynne Hill
Wallace C Nunley Jr.
Yoel Sadovsky
Melinda South
Stuart & Shirley Bray
Allen Hogge

Joan and Allen Hogge
Joan and Allen Hogge
Craig Cope
George and Cheryl Hummer
Ronnie L. Shank 
Harold P. Heafner Jr.

Sara S. Burton 
David and Barbara Amaker 
Tara Faust

Sara S. Burton
Bob and Nancy Larmore
Jonathan A. Arena
Jonathan A. Arena 
Jonathan A. Arena
Michele Benson  
Karen Malone
Patricia H. Malone
Stephen and Cynthia Manzo 
Anonymous
Heather Bamford
J & M Brenner Family Fund
Jenny Larkum
Molly Lowther
William and Lynne Owen
Annette Slade
Maureen Traylor
Peter Volsky 
Grace Saunders 
Jeff and Andrea McCusker
Paul McRae
Sara S. Burton

JACKSON MIDGETT
ALEKSANDR MONCAYO 
JOSEPH MORRISSEY 
MR. TYLER MURRAY 
THE NOHA FAMILY 
DR. RALPH NORTHAM 
MRS. DEBRA PENN AND FAMILY
RUSSELL PERKINS
BILL PERRINE 
MARYANNE PERSONS
HEATHER PETERSON 
GRAHAM L. PETTEBONE
JACKIE PRASSE
JOHN RECTOR 
MR. AND MRS. JOHN ROBERTS   
   AND FAMILY
PAULA ROPELEWSKI 
EARL SCEARCE
JEFF SCHNEIDER 
DEBBIE SEIFERT 
LEE SHEEHY 
KIERA SIBLEY
RUTH H. SIMMONS 
MRS. PAM SHELTON
MR. AND MRS. BILLY SMITH
MR. AND MRS. W.W. SOUTH III
JOSEPHINE SPANO
MR. AND MRS. BULL SQUIRE  
   AND FAMILY
DR. AND MRS. HALL SQUIRE  
   AND FAMILY
MR. HARRY SQUIRE AND      
   FAMILY
DR. PETER W. SQUIRE
DR. AND MRS. PETER SQUIRE  
   AND FAMILY
MILLS W. STAYLOR JR. 
SHARON C. SUTTON

MRS. FRAN TAYLOR 
HELENA TAYLOR
SAMANTHA JO TROST 
MARGOT VIOLET VOLKMAN 
SCOTT CLARK
MR. WEAVER AND FAMILY
RACHAEL YUNIS 
RAMSEY YUNIS 
STRIAR YUNIS 
ZAKRI YUNIS

TAYLOR ADKINS
JACQULINE ANGE 
ALICE MITCHELL PETTUS ASH 
MATTHEW AUSTIN 
MRS. POLLY BAKER 
MADELINE MARIE BARNES

THELMA BARROW 

BRUCIE BARTLEY
SARAH T. BENSON 

STAN BORODEN 
GEORGE & ESTELLE BOYNTON
HARRISON BRAUER 

BARBARA BRENNAN 
MICHAEL ANDREW BRIGHT 
LOIS JEAN BROOKS
ALLISON BURR 
KEIRLIN BURTON 
ROBERT E. BURTON, JR.
SAMANTHA "LILY" CAO 
JASMINE CARLIN 
CHARLIE CARTER
CALEB CHOWNING 
DARRELL LYDELL CLARK 
ALISA CONNOLLY 

MARIA A. COX 
JUSTIN CROCKER 
KELLY CREECY CULLIFER 
ZACHARY CUTCHINS 
TARA TODD DAVIS 
RICHARD DIGNARD 
JUDE DONATELLI 
WILLIAM G DRAKE 
SKYE MERI ESSON 
PETER FLORIN 
CINDY FLOYD
DALTON FOX 
KELSEY FULGHAM 
ABBY LYNN FURCO
ELISE GABOR 
CHRISTINE GARVEY 
JOSIE GILBERT 
FRANCIS GOVERN 
DAWN CROSBY GRAHAM 
BRANDON GRIER 
BETTE M. GRIGG
IRVIN GRIGG
JOSEPH HAFNER

REID HARGRAVE 

Michele Benson
Gerard and Diana Laing
Fran Taylor
Mitch and Maggie Austin 
Anonymous 
Nancy Phillips
Steven Skeen
Sandy and Don Spengeman
Barbara Barrow
Jay Gaskins
Marie Welch
Frances Benson
Lucy M. Oliver 
Dawn D. Boroden 
Steve Boynton
Danny and Jenny Crawford
Karen Holloway 
Kevin Brennan 
Bruce and Mary Sue Bright 
Melinda South
Kip and Linda Masters
Elizabeth Ferguson Williams
Sara S. Burton 
Dat and Thao Nguyen 
Oliver and Moe Carlin
Nita Carter
William A. Blake II
Darrell and Ok Clark 
Robert and Dorene Connolly
Patti Vannucchi 
Stephen and Rose Hackney
Nancy H. Campbell 
Jessica Johnson 
Ted and Dottie Kramer 
Lisa Kleiman 
Joyce Dignard 
Amber M Pawlikowski
Michael and Rebecca Drake 
Albert Hill 
Leanne Lowdermilk 
Virginia Staylor 
Linda Unseth 
Box Elder Hunt Club 
Jennifer Tontillo 
Karl and Ronda Shulenburg 
David Messick 
Thomas Bozek
Sharon Govern 
Alleen Jane Campbell 
Tina Grier 
Sara S Burton 
Sara S Burton
Mark and Marina Hargrave
Hillsborough Education Association
Richard Bathie 
Rebecca L. Browning
Herb and Mary Hargrave
Mark and Marina Hargrave
Hillsborough Education Association

IN HONOR OF 
LATORIA CHANTAE ARNOLD  
ART BY RHONDA                  
BOB ASTON                                     
KAY BARNE
CHRIS BARTLETT   
DREW AND KERRY BOLLING
BROOKE BOLTON 
STEVE BOWYER 
BRITTANY BOYLAN 
MRS. SHIRLEY BRAH
DR. STUART BRAY
JACK BRECKENRIDGE
JENNY AND DENNIS BRIDGER 
BRUCE AND MARYSUE BRIGHT
MICHAEL BRIGHT
SARAH & MILTON BROWN 
DENISE BURTON
MRS. DENISE BURTON AND FAMILY
LUKE BURTON
MS. SARA S. BURTON

MR. STEVE BURTON
LEANN CAPRA

GEORGE CAPRON

BILLY CHOREY
ARIANNA COLBERT
MCKINDLEY COLBERT
PEYTON COLBERT
PRESTON COLBERT
THE ASHLEY COLEY FAMILY
ACE CORNELIUS
JORDAN CORNELIUS
SARA CORNELIUS
ABBY CRAIGHEAD
MR. & MRS. CHRIS CRAIGHEAD &
FAMILY
JILL CRAIGHEAD
BRIANA D. CRAWFORD 
MARGIE CROSBY
MR. & MRS. HERB & CAROLYN A. 
CURLPEPPER
AMANDA DEAN 
MR. & MRS DICK DEVERO & FAMILY
DEBORAH J. DEXTER
LYDIA DUKE
HRNIC FAMILY
ABBY GELLENE-BEAUDION
BENJI GEOGHEGAN

GEORGE + EUPHROSYNE 

MEGAN GILLISPIE 
CHELSEA GOLDSTEIN 
DERRICK HALL
JOSIAH HALL
KIANA HALL
GEORGE HAMANN 
MRS. CATHY HEISE AND FAMILY
ISAAC HERSHBERGER 
DEBBIE WILLIAMS HIGHTOWER 
MARY HELEN HILTON 

GABRIELA MICHELLE HOELL
ABIGAIL HOFFHEIMER
JOANNA HOFFHEIMER
LARRY HOFFHEIMER
ALLEN HOGGE 

MS. BERNADETTE HOGGE
JOAN & ALLEN HOGGE 

JOAN HOGGE

JOANNA AND LARRY
HOFFHEIMER
KELLY HOGGE
DAVETTE HOLLIDAY
HUMMER GRANDCHILDREN 
GARY JACKSON 
DR. LEE KASTNER 
MR. AND MRS. E.W. KELLER AND 
FAMILY
BRAD AND KATHY KIEHNER
AMY KUZEMKA 
MR. AND MRS. JOE LANGLEY AND 
FAMILY
IAN WILSON LARMORE
DAMIAN LUDWICZAK 
RICHARD LUDWICZAK 
TRUDY LUDWICZAK 
AMY LUGAND
TRISH MALONE 

MATTHEW MANZO
DR. MELISSA MARK 

JOE MASSEY 
AMY MCCUSKER
SONNY AND MARGIE MCRAE
THE MEADE HORNES FAMILY

John and Barbra Midgett 
Kenneth Moncayo 
Janet Doherty
Keith and Christine Murray
Joseph Noha
Susan M Borland
Sara S. Burton
Sharon Sutton 
Alan and Lori Strickland
Charlie's Charitable Giving
William B. Walker
Lorrie Van Akkeren
Sara S. Burton
Billy Chorey

Sara S. Burton
Melinda South
Joan and Allen Hogge
Alan and Lori Strickland
Anonymous 
Jonathan A. Arena 
Charles Beitz Jr. 
Barbara J. Hill
Joan and Allen Hogge
Sara S. Burton
Joan and Allen Hogge
Richard Spano

Sara S. Burton

Sara S. Burton
Sara S. Burton 
Sara S. Burton

Sara S. Burton
Edward and Kenya Carr 
Elizabeth P Bartholomew
David and Karen Koon
Lauren Jernigan
John and Carol Rowe
Anne S Williamson
Wanda Russo
Joan and Allen Hogge
Joe Trost
Karen Bagwell
Hannah and Anthony Miller
Sara S. Burton 
Jonathan A. Arena
Jonathan A. Arena
Jonathan A. Arena
Jonathan A. Arena
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KENNETH HARRELL 
ASHLEY HEWITT 
DAWN MCKENZIE
MAGGIE HIRST 

MARCUS HOGGE 

FLOYD THOMAS “TOM” HOLLAND 

DAVID “DJ” HOLLIDAY 

PAUL AND CAROL HOLT, JR. 
MARGARET HORN
COLONEL JAMES HORNEY 
OMAR HOUMITA 

MATTHEW HUFF 
NICHOLAS ANDREW HURDLE 

JAYDEN JACKS 

VIVIAN JEWELL
JOANNE
ANN COOPER JOYNER
JOHN KAPTAN
EUGENE KEEGAN

Lavern Harrell 
John Eggers
Dawn McKenzie 
Kelly Allen
Anonymous (2)
Lynnette Bolton
Mary Anne Copeland
Edie DeJarnette
Sharon Edwards
Marie & Frank Farnesi
Erin Frazier
Linda Gornto
Joyce Heinemeyer
Briana Bruno Holtan 
Brenda J. LaHorner
Victoria Mosley
Laura Moss 
Sue Rigau
Kathryne Ripley
Pamela Roberts
Cynthia Sagrilla
Joseph Strong
Leo Strong
Gina Schumann
Margaret Tinaro
Ashley & Jesse Wykle
Frank Yandle
Marshall & Patricia Yandle
Joan and Allen Hogge
Peggy Page
Michael and Pamela Shelton
Anonymous (2)
John Evans 
Dennis McAuliffe
Bryan Rex 
Peter Abraham
Charles and Kathryn Dickinson 
Dawna Ellis
Lindsay Himelright
Vincent and Linda Hirtz
Robert M. King Jr.
Rob Sult 
Paul D. Holt III 
Alice R. Horn
Elizabeth Horney 
Karen W Burns
Blake Kincaid
Sara Lamont
Mike & Johanna Toth 
Ann Huff 
Rachel Bunn
Stephanie Hodge
Al and Virginia Hurdle
Sonya McLendon
Mary Taylor
Bettye Umphlette 
Barrett-Newell Court #297, 
Knights of Peter Claver Ladies  
   Auxiliary
Lathia E. Ward 
Eva Wolf
Cherrill Staudter
Lucy D. Hightshoe 
John and Tracy Kaptan
Richard W. Parron

CAROLYN SWAIN KEENEY 
BRADY MATTHEW KEEP 

ELLEN OAST KEETER
DENISE KING 
MR. WILLIAM H. KLINE JR.
CHLOE KOENIG 
ANONYMOUS

GABRIEL BENJAMIN KOWALSKI 
DENA MICHELE LADERBERG 
LEONARD LAIBSTAIN
DONALD LAMBERT
ROSS ERIC LARKIN 
DAVID LAUGHLIN, SR.
DAVID LAUGHLIN, JR. 
DAVID SR., DAVID JR., AND BRYCE 
LAUGHLIN 
PAMELA LAWSON
DEBORAH LEE
ARNOLD LEON 
ROSE LASCALZO
MS. SYDNEY MATHER 

AKI MATSUSHIMA 
DOROTHY MCCRAW 
BARBARA GALLUP MCGRADY 
MR. LARRY MCKENZIE 
NEAL MINSBERG
NOAH HARLAND SHAW MOSLEY 
EVAN MUENCH 
EDDIE NAGEL 

CAMILLUS ALBERT NASH JR 

WALTER NEAMON
JENNA, MIKE, SARA, AND DON NOHA
JOHN NORCROSS 
LUKE FRANCIS O’CONNOR 
JEAN OASZ
FAITH CHRISTINA OHEARN 
MRS. PAT ORGAIN 

ABIGAIL ORTIZ
EDWARD NEWELL PAGE, JR.

THE REV. EDWARD N. PAGE 

MARY K. PAGE
MR. SETH PARKER
SANDRA PARSON
STEVE E. PATRICK

Richard W. Parron 
J. Armknecht 
Doug and Joann Clifton 
Raymond and Marydel Harris 
Shirley McGee
John Pepe 
Mary Anne Sutton 
Kenny Keeter
Barbara Sivertson
Fran Taylor 
Anonymous
Bob & Wanda Cole
Juergen and Lorrie Koenig
Karina Stevens 
David and Judy Parker 
Steven M. Laderberg
Eric and Alice Werner 
Richard W. Parron
Joseph and Margaret Larkin
Patricia Laughlin
Patricia Laughlin

Patricia Laughlin 
Connie and Clyde McFarland
Dawn McKenzie
Ross Weinstein
Richard Spano
Benjamin and Tara Mather
George Christian Young
Allen and Joan Hogge
Vidner and Portia McCraw 
Keith and Kim Curtis 
Dawn McKenzie
Susan Minsberg 
Lynnette Bolton 
Teresa L. Bernard
Karen Didio
Bobby and Pamela Martin 
Dabney Carr
Betty B. Chapman
Jacquelin F. Edwards
Cheryl Ellis
Janie and Dave Ellis
Cheryl U. O’Connor 
Martin York
John S. Meckley
Jack and Susie Stoughton 
Jessica Neamon
Joseph Noha 
Cherrill Staudter
Art and Betty Ann Chapman
Fran Taylor 
Alma O’Hearn 
Gil and Charlotte Minor
Sarah & Daniel Van Orman
Parthenia Randolph
CDR and Graham Guiler 
Mary S. Dunn
Peggy Page 
Michael and Brenda Colley
Peggy Page
Peggy Page
Fran Taylor
Sharon Sutton 
Mary A Daughtrey

SUZANNE PAVLAT 
JAMES PEARCE JR.
LEON PENN
JUANITA POND 
MORGAN PRITCHETT 
MR. ED POLHAMUS
STEVE RAMIREZ
MABEL GRACE RENCH 
SAMSON RICE 

MRS. DOT RICHARDSON 
JOHN ROBERTS 
ADRIAN RODRIGUEZ
VIOLET ROENKER 

UTA ROWE
LANDON SANDERL 

SARAH SCHLOSS
JENNIFER LEILANI SCOTT
MICHAEL SHOTTER 
AMAYA SIMS 

MICHAEL SLIWOSKI
EDGAR AND LORRAINE SMITH 

PHIL SNODGRASS
BRYAN SPINLER 
TILLIE & RUDY STANGE 
AURORA ROSE STEPHAN 
GOLDIE STEWART 
AARON JOSEPH SULT 
EDDIE SUTPHIN
MS. NATALIE TALCOTT 
ALBERT J. TAYLOR, JR. 

L. CARROL UMPHLETTE
UVA FOOTBALL PLAYERS DEVIN 
CHANDLER, D’SEAN PERRY AND 
LAVEL DAVIS JRS.
GLEN VALENTINE 
WOLF VALMOND 
SAMANTHA “SAMMIE” VISALDEN

MARGOT VOLKMAN 

Roger and Leila Levesque
Sharon C. Sutton
Sara S. Burton
Charles Pond
Tom and Amy Cherry
Fran Taylor
Patrick and Shelley Donahue 
Caleb and Katie Rench 
Marcella Rice
James and Brenda Swann 
George Richardson
Sara S Burton
Trinity Ladies of Distinction 
Jarred and Meagan Roenker
Kimberly Span
Cheryl Valentine
Fran Taylor 
Mike and Brenda Grizzard
John and Patricia Sanderl 
Cherrill Staudter
Richard and Diane Scott 
Ann Shotter
Richard A Schwarting
Kenneth and Deborah Trate
Richard and Leslie Sliwoski
Jeanne S. Bartlett
Pilot Club of Portsmouth Inc.
Steven Bowyer 
Clarence A Spinler 
Monica Reda 
Maggie Callahan 
Curtis and Diane McKenzie 
Joseph C. Sult
Bettye Umphlette 
Robert and Joanna Jones
Stewart Fleming
Ryan Kenrick
Christine Piersall
Robert and Deborah Madden
Fran Taylor
Bettye Umphlette

John Rector
Richard W. Parron
Anonymous 
Richard and Patricia Cunningham
Pattie Vannucchi 
Anonymous (2)
Felicia Baker-Davis
Kristyn Beck
Abigaile Burdette
Carlie Carter
Becky Chalsen
Charities Aid Foundation of      
   America
Gregory Clark
Scott Clark
Erin Convery
Andrew Coplon
Gabrielle Crowe
Mazie Doss
Michelle Enriquez 
David Fontenot
Lisa Furlong

Pete Furlong
Kelly Geniott
Jill Guy
Brittany Kitchen
Kelly Limbach 
Debbie Mandell
Catherine McDermott
Lee and Mary Murphy
Chris Nimptsch
Michelle Payne
Dan Quinn
Randy and Karen Ricker
April Rusch
Claire E Schenkel
David Short 
Luigi Silveri
Valerie Siviter
Virginia Spruill
Judy Stevens
Linda Stevens
James Sui
William & Mary Counselor    
   Education Faculty 
Butch & Rita Cooper 
Andrew and Anita Ward
Randy and Judy Manning
Anje Nicole Westmoreland 
Felisa Byrd
Ashley Clark
Vernon Hawkins
Rob Hill
Kishona Jefferson 
Monica Johnson
Lillie Lovett
Alicia Parks
Venita Snyder
Kevin Treas
Ricky Young
Antoinette White
Dani Williams
Stephen and Betsy Mitchell
Michael and Jeri Phillips 
Andrea Beck
Denbigh Construction Cp., Inc.
Tim Fisher
Stephen and Betsy Mitchell
John Shaw
James and Elizabeth   
   Shumadine
Alan and Lisa Smith 
Michael and Angela Sandelier
Mark and Katherine Davidoski
Donald and Ruth Barrett
Stuart and Carolyn Yowell

MARGOT VOLKMAN (CONT.)

BETTY WADE
AMANDA WARD 
CAMPBELL ELIZABETH WEBB 
ANJE NICOLE WESTMORELAND

CAROLINE WHEELER

JOHN B. WHEELER

GWEN ADELLE WHITTLE 
WILL WILLIAMS 
DEBBIE YANCEY
EVERETT YOWELL 
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Alice Abbott
Rhonda Adkins
Alpha Delta Kappa
Alpha Delta Kappa Sorority 	
   Sigma Chapter
Alpha Kappa Alpha Sorority,              	
   Inc. Iota Omega Chapter
Alpha Kappa Alpha Sorority,                        	
   Inc. Phi Chi Omega Chapter
Apostles Peace Quilters
Rebekah Asuncion
ATCO Hauling
Atlantic Shores Christian        	
   School
Sue Barlow
Jeannie Barrow
Marlyn Beaudoin
Joan Blanchard
Linda Bugg
Kristan Burch
Busch Gardens
Busy Bees Senior Citizens of    	
   Chesapeake
Cake Decorators of Tidewater
Lauren Carawan
Changes City Spa
CHKD Pediatric Nephrology    	
   Clinic
Church of the Holy Apostles
Stephanie Cleary
Amy Clemens
Coast DIY Bar
Dean Cribb
Chad Cross
Melissa S Dassau
Kent Daughtrey
Joyce Dignard

Dominion Energy
Either Ore Jewelers
Elf Patrol, Inc.
Jeremy Esson
William Fancher
Katherine Fleming
Floyd & Varney LLC
Darcel Franklin
Gatling Pointe Community
Michelle Gauthier
Ellen Gellene
Girl Scout Troop #310
Girl Scout Troop 1097
Girl Scout Troop 120 Service   	
   Unit 250
Girl Scout Troop 322
Girl Scout Troop 356
Girl Scout Troop 4312
Elizabeth Glaser
David Hahn
Hampton Roads Connector 	
   Partners
Helping Others Out Daily
Melissa Hicks
Tamara Hicks
Stephanie Hill
Stacy Holland
Denisha Hosey
Bonita Houmita
Ann Huff
Michael Huff
INNOVATE Architecture and 	
   Interiors
Jake’s Place, Men’s Spa
Valerie Jeglinski
Debbie Kalriess
Andrew Kelly

Thank you ...  
Thank you to the many, many individuals, businesses and organizations who make the work Edmarc does possible and 
bring joy to our families across Hampton Roads by donating food baskets and gifts for the holidays, items from our 
Amazon wish list, professional services, and more! 
October 1, 2022 – June 30, 2023

Kiwanis Club of Greater Hilton
Skylar Lebron
Douglas Lee
Little Creek Lions Club
Liz Moore & Associates
Loyal Workers Lydia Ministry
MANCON
Sonny McRae
MEB General Contractors, Inc
Jackie Menefee
Mermaids of Eagle Pointe
Ciara N Metcalfe
Ryan Midgett
Lucy Morales
Joseph Morrissey
Movement Mortgage
Naval Medical Center                         	
   Portsmouth
Elena Neal
Joseph Noha
Norfolk Academy
Olde Towne Family               	
   Chiropractic
Kisik Park
Jack Pavlat
Virginia Payne
PetSmart - Greenbrier
Pilot Club of Portsmouth Inc.
Karla Polito
Portsmouth Service League
Debi Postma
Premier Appraisal Group
Q.E.D. Systems
Logan Reece
Dawn Richardson
Stacy Rogers

Rotary Club of Churchland
Kris Rushing
Erin Sadler
Patricia Sanderl
Ellen Saunders
Scott, Bradshaw & Rawls, PC
Sentara College of Health 	
   Sciences
Sentara Healthcare
Steven Shumaker
Brenda Smith
Jennifer L Smith
Toby Stambaugh
Bryan Stenman
Debbie Stitzer-Brame
Kimberly Stone
Suffolk Presbyterian Church
Aliya Summers
Sharon C. Sutton
The Real Estate Group
The Woman’s Club of        	  	
   Smithfield
Joan Tiberi
Tidewater Therapy for         	
   Children
Trinity Episcopal Church
Trinity Ladies of Distinction
Trinity Lutheran Church
Troop 535
Julie Tyree-Hermann
Virginia Beach Shag Club
Elizabeth Visalden
Chastity Watkins
WAVY-TV
Steve Webb
Williams DeLoatche, PC

THANK YOU FOR YOUR OUTSTANDING SERVICE
We thank the following three outstanding volunteers who recently completed their terms for their service to our Board 
of Directors. They have all played instrumental roles in guiding our mission with their insights and unique expertise. What 
all three of them have in common is their love for our families. We are grateful for their big hearts and the combined 
thousands of hours they gave to Edmarc. A very special thank you to Susan Blake, Vice President of Human Resources, 
Dominion Enterprises; Morton “Nemo” Larmore Partner, KPMG; and Mary Morgan Attorney, Golightly, Mulligan & 
Morgan, LLC.

We value each of them and benefited greatly from their expertise, leadership, compassion, and generosity. We thank 
them for making the lives of the people we serve matter. For their ability to see a better world. For being all that they 
are and doing all that they do.
						      THANK YOU!

Brittany Boylan joined the Edmarc team in April as the Com-
munity Resource Coordinator. Brittany is a Florida native with 
a heart for nonprofits. Her husband’s active-duty career has 
taken them all over the country, and she has loved working for 
different nonprofits along the way. Brittany’s experience has 
been in nonprofit fundraising and she’s eager to pivot into a 
more volunteer-oriented role. She moved back to Hampton 
Roads in January, and she is excited to be here again!
Brittany is an avid lover of all 
things wild, wonderful, and old, 
and enjoys backpacking, antiqu-
ing, skiing, and – most especially 
– riding horses. She has a lovely 
Coonhound named Rosie, and 
two kitties, Jack and Remi.

We are thrilled to announce that Latisha 'Tish' Newman has 
joined Edmarc as the Telehealth Project Manager. Tish brings a 
wealth of experience and skills to her new role, with a back-
ground as an Air Force Veteran specializing in both physical 
and cybersecurity. Having earned a bachelor’s in healthcare 
administration and computer science with a focus on network 
security, Tish possesses a unique and valuable skill set that will 
undoubtedly benefit the team and organization.
Tish's roots are in Newport News, Virginia, where her family, 
who has a proud military history, settled. Professionally, Tish's 
expertise lies in pediatric home health and hospital staff-
ing. Her passion for making a positive impact on the lives of 
children and their families shines through in her work, making 
her an invaluable addition to the team. Beyond her professional 
accomplishments, Tish treasures her family life. She is happily 
married and is a proud parent to three wonderful children. In 
addition to her family, Tish shares her home with a beloved cat 
(Sadie), adding joy to her daily life.
In her spare time, Tish is a fitness 
enthusiast, prioritizing a healthy 
lifestyle and engaging in regular 
workouts. She also loves to travel, 
explore new places, and embrace 
diverse cultures. Trying out new 
restaurants and indulging in various 
cuisines is a delightful hobby that 
Tish thoroughly enjoys.

Joining the Edmarc team as a nurse for the Williamsburg office 
is Wendy Anthony. Wendy graduated from Riverside School 
of Professional Nursing. She began her career in Acute Care 
Pediatrics at VCU Health Systems. After taking time off to stay 
home with her children, she returned to nursing as an adult 
hospice nurse. 
“The moment I met the staff and heard the history and mission 
of Edmarc, I realized all roads had led me to this point. I am 
honored to be a part of the team and am looking forward to 
advancing Edmarc’s mission; bringing hope and comfort to the 
community of Williamsburg and beyond that travel this journey 
of childhood illness.” 
What Wendy loves most about 
life is spending time with family 
and friends. You can find her at 
the beach or in a rocker on her 
front porch with husband Russ, 
daughter KellyGrace (recent 
high school grad), son Coen 
(rising high school junior), and 
their 3 dogs and 4 cats.

Darby Whitley Domer is originally from Georgia but has lived 
in Virginia for the past 15 years. Darby holds a bachelor’s de-
gree in accounting and a bachelor’s degree in human services, 
with a concentration in Child and Family Services. Working at 
Edmarc as the Director of Finance and Administration enables 
her to use her unique set of skills to support both the business 
and family side of human services and healthcare. Darby’s son 
was her inspiration for coming to Edmarc, as her son was an 
Edmarc patient before gaining his wings in September 2022.  
Darby considers herself a 
numbers geek and thrives 
on analyzing, budgeting, 
and working with formulas. 
Darby enjoys running and 
is currently training for her 
first full marathon in honor 
of her son. On the week-
ends, Darby loves trying 
new restaurants and coffee 
shops and  spending time 
with friends and family.

NEW STAFF

THE HOPE SOCIETY
Edmarc recognizes and honors donors who have 
included Edmarc in their estate plans. We have a group 
of people who have formed the Hope Society because 
they look forward to giving back and creating a legacy 
for generations to come. 

Many people are surprised to learn how easy it is to 
make a planned gift that will support their favorite 
causes. For example, it is just as simple as adding 
Edmarc to your will or as a beneficiary in your 

retirement plan. Your financial advisor, accountant, or 
attorney can help you with the process. 

Your Hope Society membership can remain 
anonymous, or you can be recognized and serve as an 
inspiration to encourage others to consider a planned 
gift to benefit the incredible mission of Edmarc. For 
information on the Hope Society or if you would like 
to include Edmarc in your estate plans, please give us a 
call at 757-967-9251.
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INDIVIDUAL DONORS 
October 1, 2022 –  
June 30, 2023

Anne Ablett
Peter Abraham
Stephen and Nancy Adams
Rhonda Adkins
Howard J Albrecht
Doug and Cathy Alexander
Kelly Allen
George and Martha Allison
Mr. Keaton Alvis
David and Barbara Amaker
Lucy Amos
Jonathan and Mari Arena
J. Armknecht
Theresa and Michael Arnold
John and Sherry Atwood
Mitch and Maggie Austin
Karen Bagwell
Lawton and Patsy Baker
Felicia Baker-Davis
Heather and Dan Bamford
Sonja Barisic
Sue Barlow
Donald and Ruth Barrett
Mr. David Barringer
Mrs. Barbara Barrow
Elizabeth P Bartholomew
Jeanne S. Bartlett
Fouad and Joanne Bassilios
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Bathie
Daniel and Amie Baty
Melton and Margaret Beane
Andrea Beck
Mr. Donald J. Beck
Kristyn Beck
Mr. Charles Beitz Jr.
Marla Bell
The Benard Family
Alan and Ruth Benjaminson
Ms. Frances Benson
Michele Benson
Wulf and Heide Berg
Ms. Teresa L. Bernard
Mr. and Mrs. Bobby Berrier
Rusty and Donna Bishop
Mr. William A. Blake II
Barbara D Bohnhoff
Jon and Cynthia Bolling
Foster J. Bolton
Lynnette Bolton
Gary and Marion Bond
Rebecca Bonis
Neil and Tracy Bonney
Susan M Borland
Dawn D. Boroden
Sylvia Bowen
Steven Bowyer
Blake and Jennifer Boykin
Brittany Boylan and Jacob Cook
Mr. Steve Boynton
Thomas and Joane Bozek
Betty C Bradshaw  
Mr. and Mrs. J. Robert Bray
Stuart & Shirley Bray
Hope Breckenridge
Kevin Brennan
John and Phyllis Bricker

Bruce and Mary Sue Bright
Ms. Carol L. Briley
Mrs. Mary Briley
Kathy Brobst
Pam Broughton
Ricklin Brown and Sarah Sullivan
Rebecca L. Browning
Mr. and Mrs. William R Bruce
Briana Bruno Holtan
Linda Bugg
Rachel Bunn
Abigaile Burdette
Ms. Karen W Burns
Ms. Sara S Burton
Felisa Byrd
Luther and Pat Byrum
Charles and Margaret Callahan
Ms. Kathy Callow
Robert and Sherry Camp
Ms. Alleen Jane Campbell
Ms. Nancy H. Campbell
Christian and Tracy Capron
Lauren Carawan
Oliver and Moe Carlin
David B Carlson
Christine Carpenter
Dabney Carr
Edward and Kenya Carr
Carlie Carter
Nita Carter
Margaret D Cavitt
Becky Chalsen
Jon and Christine Chambers
Marion L. Chance-Roberts
Art and Betty Ann Chapman
Mrs. Betty B. Chapman
Tonya Chapman
Frances Chavous
Tom and Amy Cherry
Billy Chorey
Ashley Clark
Darrell and Ok Clark
Gregory Clark
Scott Clark
Michele Clemens
Doug and Joann Clifton
Jacqueline Close
Derwood and Carolyn Cobb
William Raymond Cochran
Bob & Wanda Cole
Kellee Cole
Norman and Patricia Cole
Michael and Brenda Colley
Don and Sue Comer
Robert and Dorene Connolly
Mrs. Rita Consolvo
Erin Convery
Butch & Rita Cooper
Sharleen Cootes
Craig Cope
Mary Anne Copeland
Virginia Copeland
Andrew Coplon
Monte and Audrey Correll
Thomas Cosgrove
Cara Cotter
Rob and Mary Cowling
Chris and Paige Craighead
Danny and Jenny Crawford
Franklin and Verona Crawford
Carroll and Gloria Creecy

Dean and Patricia Cribb
DeeDee Critzer
Harry Lee Cross III
Lee and Kate Cross
Gabrielle Crowe
Robert Cuffe
Richard and Patricia 
   Cunningham
Keith and Kim Curtis
Ms. Ronald & Temesha D   	    	
   Dabney
Mrs. Joan R. Damsey
Michael and Barbara Daniels
Mark and Elizabeth Danley
Mary A Daughtrey
David and Lee Davenport
Mark and Katherine Davidoski
Edie DeJarnette
Cynthia Depass
Mike and Sally Derrig
Dick and Teddy Devero
Stephen and Deborah Dexter
Charles and Kathryn Dickinson
Ms. Karen Didio
Richard and Irma Dietz
Ms. Joyce Dignard
Paul and Sylvia Dilgard
Bill and Mary Dillon
J. Gregory and Amy Dodd
Janet Doherty
Jason Dominguez
Patrick and Shelley Donahue
Mazie Doss
Michael and Rebecca Drake
Joe and Letia Drewry
Reisha Drumgold
Elizabeth M. Dudley
Mary S. Dunn
Mr. and Mrs. James O. Dynes
Barbara Early
Greg Eby
Nan C Eddins
Charles and Susan Edmonson
Jacquelin F. Edwards
Mr. Michael Edwards
Sharon & Harold Edwards
John Eggers
Donna Eisinger
Rebecca Eldridge
Franklin Elliott
Cheryl Ellis
Dawna Ellis
Janie and Dave Ellis
Michelle Enriquez
Norma Ericson
Ms. Eileen Ermer
John Evans
Ms. Susan Evans
Dean C. Everton
Marie & Frank Farnesi
Tara Faust
Harry and Nicki Felton
Herman L. Ferguson
Leslie Ferguson
Tim Fisher
Emily Fitch
Marshall and Kathy Fleming
Stewart Fleming
Sheryl J Fletcher
Kay Flohre
Tina Fonteneau

David Fontenot
Kerry J. Ford
Jerome Fowlkes
Mr. and Mrs. Harold W. Frantz
Erin Frazier
Ginney Freeman
Jillian V Freeman
Capt. Robert D Frey
Eva Fries
Susan Friesz
Patricia L Fullam
Virginia Fuller
Tom and Lisa Furlong
Pete Furlong
Mary Furst
Ms. Sharron Gallagher
Karen Garrenton
E. Garrett
Kristina Garrett
Mr. Larry Garrett
Mr. Javier Jay Garriz
Dennis and Margaret Gartman
Jay and Lisa Gaskins
Michael and Michelle Gauthier
Aaron and Laura Gehm
Brent & Kim Geissinger
Kelly Geniott
Robert and Louisa Gies
Daniel and Megan Gillispie
Tim and Dawn Glynn
Royden Goodson
Linda Gornto
Sharon Govern
Jack and Isma Granger
Mr. James Granger
Ms. Jacqueline Segar Gravatt
Carlyle Gravely
Judith Grawl
Ms. Glenda H. Gray
Ms. Marcia Gray
Ernest and Diane Greene
Carol and Ralph Greenhut
Robert Greiner
Tina Grier
Leroy and Kathi Griffin
Mike and Brenda Grizzard
CDR Graham Guiler
Margaret Gupta
Jill Guy
Stephen and Rose Hackney
Christopher and Betty Hake
Peter and Nancy Hammond
Ms. Jean Hanbury
Debbie and Charles Harbin
Mark and Marina Hargrave
Herb and Mary Hargrave
Mrs. Lavern Harrell
Rev. David Harris
Raymond and Marydel Harris
Zobida Harrison
Richard and Miriam Hartman
James and Mary Hartz
Sam and Denise Harvey
John B Harvie
Ms. Shawn Haskell-Henry
Vernon Hawkins
Mr. Robert Hayes
Catherine M. Haynie
Robert and Barbara Head
Mr. Harold P. Heafner Jr.
Joyce Heinemeyer

Lucia Herndon
Dr. Cyrus Heydarian
Mrs. Jean Hibbard
Phil Hightower
Ms. Lucy D. Hightshoe
Albert & Joanne Hill
Barbara J. Hill
Michael and Lynne Hill
Carl and Marilyn Hill
Rob Hill
Patrick and Mary Helen Hilton
Lindsay Himelright
Vincent and Linda Hirtz
Mr. David Hoard
Michelle Hobbs
Stephanie Hodge
Gary and Reyna Hoell
Walter and Constance Hoff
Mr. James Hoffler
Joan and Allen Hogge
Myrna Holaso-John
Karen Holloway
Mr. Paul D. Holt III
Steven R. Hoppe
Ms. Alice R. Horn
Elizabeth Horney
John and Emma House
George and Sara House
Diana Howard
Brent and Pamela Hrncir
Ann Huff
Lewis N. Hughes
George and Cheryl Hummer
Donald and Pauline Hundley
Virginia Hurdle
William and Theresa Jackson
Chris Jacobsen
Mr. David Jancewicz
Kishona Jefferson
Clayton and Dorothy Jenson
Lauren Jernigan
Katherine Johnke
Jessica Johnson
Mr. Kenneth Johnson
Monica Johnson
Ms. Leah Jones
Mark and Debbie Jones
Windy and Pixie Jones
Robert and Joanna Jones
Mr. John O. Joyce
Mr. Joseph Joyner
Gerald and Deborah Julian
Derek Kahn
Sylvia Kaplan
John and Tracy Kaptan
Gary and Karen Karlowicz
Susie Keele
Kenny Keeter
Kevin & Dorothy Kemick
Mr. Ryan Kenrick
Darleen Kessinger
Shawna Kettyle
Guy Kiernan
Blake Kincaid and Brittany Padilla
Lorri and Mike King
Wesley and Nancy King
Robert M. King Jr.
Brittany Kitchen
Ms. Lisa Kleiman 
Todd and Susan Kletz

Mr. and Mrs. Michael F. Kloskin
Richard & Margaret Knee
Matt Knoblich
Juergen and Lorrie Koenig
Alexander and Margaret Konczey
David and Karen Koon
Alexander Kotarides
Ted and Dottie Kramer
Mr. Gordon L. Lader Jr.
Dr. and Mrs. Steven M.              	
   Laderberg
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew L. Lafler
Lee and Susan LaFleur
Brenda J. LaHorner
Robert and Carol Laibstain
Gerard and Diana Laing
Sara Lamont
Marty and Marlie Landry
Andrea Lane
Mr. and Mrs. Donn Langfitt
Sonya Lanier
Joseph and Margaret Larkin
Jenny Larkum
Bob and Nancy Larmore
Morton and Stacey Larmore
Patricia Laughlin
Leigh Ann A. Leary
Richard and Karen Lee
Joyce Leotta
Roger and Leila Levesque
Rudolph & Patricia Lewis
Kelly Limbach
The Lonning Family
Daniel and Louella London
Mary Lonning
David and Julia Loomis
Lillie Lovett
Ms. Leanne Lowdermilk
Rosetta Lowery
Molly Lowther
Amy Lugand
Steven and Mary Ann Lunde
Fr. Theodore and Presbytera 
Mr. and Mrs. Benjamin P. Lynch Jr.
Deb Lynch
Mary Maciolek
Robert and Deborah Madden
Heidemarie Maeyer
Lawrence and Francis Magelssen
Mr. Pat Mallon
Karen Malone
Ms. Patricia H. Malone
Debbie Mandell
Barbara and James Mandley
Bill and Mary Manning
Randy and Judy Manning
Stephen and Cynthia Manzo
Charles and Kathleen Marks
Virginia Marsh
Bobby and Pamela Martin
Pamela Martin
Kip and Linda Masters
Mr. Danny Matheney
Benjamin and Tara Mather
John Q A Mattern II
Tyler Matthews
Michael and Linda Matusiak
Debbie and Bernie Mayer
Dennis McAuliffe
Erica McCarthy
Mr. Charles H. McCoy Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. John B. McCraw
Vidner and Portia McCraw
Jeff and Andrea McCusker
Catherine McDermott
Mrs. Cynthia J. McDonald
Connie and Clyde McFarland
Shirley McGee
Wendy McGrady
Sonya McLendon
Mrs. Dawn McKenzie
Sarah McPhillips
Paul McRae
John S. Meckley
Mrs. Brenda Megna
David Messick
Peter and Joan Reif
John and Barbra Midgett
Judie S Midgett
Nikole Mihill
Richard and Miriam Miles
Hannah and Anthony Miller
Jeff and Linda Minnix
Gil and Charlotte Minor
Mr. and Mrs. Neal Minsberg
Steve and Fay Missailidis
Stephen and Betsy Mitchell
Mr. Kenneth Moncayo
Dr. and Mrs. Alfred P. Moore   	
   DDS
William and Florine Moore
Janet Moore
Adam and Jenny Morgan
James Morris
Genna Morrisette
Richard and Margaret Morrow
Victoria Mosley
Laura Moss
Mr. and Mrs. James Mullarkey
Mark and Katherine Munson
Lee and Mary Murphy
Keith and Christine Murray
Mr. Fred Napolitano II
Jessica Neamon
Christine Neikirk
James Nelms
Debbie Nelson
Kimberly Nelson
Kurt and Joanne Nelson
Dat and Thao Nguyen
Gordon and Priscilla Nickel
Chris Nimptsch
Joseph Noha
Prince and Edward Norfleet
Sherry Norquist
Dr. and Mrs. Wallace C Nunley Jr.
Jessica Nutt
Cheryl O’Connor
Michael and Kathleen O’Connor
Ms. Alma O’Hearn
Tony Olcott
Lucy M. Oliver
Mrs. Barbara Olson
Richard and Karen O’Reilly
Rufus Owen
William and Lynne Owen
Peggy Page
Peter and Lois Palermo
David and Judy Parker
Mr. and Mrs. Richard C. Parker
Alicia Parks
Ms. Nancy G. Parr

Mr. and Mrs. Richard W. Parron
Donald Patten
Wendy Patterson-Prescott
Mrs. Susan Paullin
Dr. and Mrs. Zachary and Amber    	
   Pawlikowski
Michelle Payne
Sylvia C. Payne
Dr. Linda Pegram
John Pepe
Allen and Erica Perrel
Tammy Perry
Jeffrey and Maryanne Persons
Mark and Cathy Peters
Michael and Jeri Phillips
Nancy Phillips
Ms. Christine Piersall
Susan Pilato
Alex Pincus
Susan Pollack
Charles Pond
Nikki Powell
Mr. Phillip Powell
David and Ginny Pritchett
Mr. and Mrs. James A. Probsdorfer
Mr. John M. Profilet
Tracey Pugh
Mr. Robert K Purks
Ms. Patrice Quander-Haas
Ms. Carol Quinn
Dan Quinn
Edwin Rafal
Ms. Parthenia Randolph
Meigs L Ranney
Raymond James
Taylor Reck
Mr. and Mrs. John T Rector
Ms. Monica Reda
Jeannie Rees
Caleb and Katie Rench
Joe and Danielle Reubel
Bryan and Kelly Rex
Sabrina Reynolds
Laurie Rhew
Charles and June Rice
Ms. Marcella Rice
Mr. George Richardson
Randy and Karen Ricker
Sue Rigau
Mark Rinaldi
Kathryne and Matt Ripley
Susan and Gary Ripple
Ronald and Susan Ritter
Brian and Betsy Roberts
Pamela Roberts
Mr. P. Ward Robinett, Jr.
Jarred and Meagan Roenker
R. Michael Roggow
Mr. Benjamin Lacy Rose Jr.
Aleene and Robert Rose
Mr. and Mrs. Harry A.         	             	
   Rosenberger
John and Carol Rowe
Ronald Rowe
Scott and April Rusch
Angele Russell
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel L. Russell
Deborah Russell
Mr. Richard A. Russell
Wanda Russo
Elsie Sadler
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Dr. and Mrs. Yoel Sadovsky
Cynthia Sagrilla
Byron and Molly Samuels
Michael and Angela Sandelier
John and Patricia Sanderl
Wanda M. Sannicandro
Grace Saunders
Robert and Mary Ann Saunders
Mr. and Mrs. Whitney G. Saunders
Kemp and Kathy Savage
John Sawyer
Ms. Janet M. Schafer
Claire Schenkel and Marc 	   	
   Presler
Ronald and Barbara Schneider
Gina Schumann
Mr. and Mrs. Richard A Schwarting
Richard and Diane Scott
Mr. and Mrs. Robert A. Scott
Ms. Jeannette Seagraves
Mr. Ronnie L. Shank
John Shaw
Cathy Shelton
Kathryn Shelton
Michael and Pamela Shelton
Danielle Shindledecker
David Short
Ann Shotter
Karl and Ronda Shulenburg
James and Elizabeth Shumadine
Luigi Silveri
Kino Simmons
William D & Judith Simmons
Terry Simpkins
Hope Sinclair
Ms. Barbara Sivertson
Valerie and Terry Siviter
Steven Skeen
Annette Slade
Richard and Leslie Sliwoski
Toni Smaw-Bembry
Alan and Lisa Smith
Elizabeth Smith
Mark Smith
Travis Smith
Williams Smith, Jr.
Venita Snyder
Arleen R Sobel
Melinda South
Kimberly Span
Mr. Richard Spano
Albert and Doretha Spells
James Spencer
Sandy and Don Spengeman
Mr. Clarence A Spinler
Deborah and Eric Springer
Chris and Virginia Spruill
James and Karen Stakes
Shana Stanford
Dionne Stanley
Mr. and Mrs. Bobby Stant
Trina Starling
Cherrill Staudter
Virginia Staylor
Jeffrey and Sally Stermer
Judy Stevens
Karina Stevens
Carl and Linda Stevens
Ann Stewart
Curtis and Diane McKenzie
Bud and Debbie Brame

Ms. Katina Stockbridge
Dwayne and Sylvia Stokes
Jack and Susie Stoughton
Alan and Lori Strickland
Drew Strieter
Joseph Strong
Leo Strong
Mrs. Phyllis N. Styron
Rosalia Styron
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph C. Sult
Rob Sult
Mary Anne Sutton
Sharon C. Sutton
James and Brenda Swann
Amanda Switzer
Kenneth Sykes
Mrs. Fran Taylor
Mary Taylor
Mr. Tazewell Taylor
Toni Termini
Bennett and Elizabeth Thomas
Marty Thomas
Tyrone and Shantel Thomas
Wayne & Robin Thomas
Mr. Henry Thrasher
Margaret Tinaro
Dr. Joseph Toland
Jennifer Tontillo
Mike & Johanna Toth
Kenneth and Deborah Trate
Maureen Traylor
Kevin Treas
William and Nancy Trimble
Ms. Olivia Trombino
Joe Trost
Dr. and Mrs. Witold Turkiewicz
Mrs. Bettye Umphlette
Cheryl Underwood
Martha Underwood
Linda Unseth
Cheryl Valentine
Lorrie Van Akkeren
Sarah & Daniel Van Orman
John and Vivian Van Selow
Keith and Greta Vander Vennet
Patti A Vannucchi
Ellen and Willie Vasser
Brenda Vaughan
Ms. Donna Vick
Barclay Winn and Charity  	    	
   Volman-Winn
Peter Volsky
Mr. and Mrs. Francis Wagner
Torres & L’Tisha Walker
William B. Walker
Danny and Judy Walls
Kevin Wampler
Andrew and Anita Ward
Lathia E. Ward
Deborah B Waters
Graham & Katherine Watson
Timothy and Jill Webster
Otto and Betsy Wegman
Mr. Ross Weinstein
Ms. Marie Welch
Eric and Alice Werner
Demaris Wheeler
Antoinette White
William and Nancy White
Mr. and Mrs. Samuel E. White
John and Suzanne Whitehurst

Daniela Whitesell
Marvin Whitley
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Williams
Dani Williams
Ms. Deborah K. Williams
Elizabeth Ferguson Williams
Anne S Williamson
John Williamson
Michael and Jennifer Wills
Judith W Witt
Ms. Eva Wolf
George and Luanne Wong
Carl and Charlyne Wood
Mrs. Mary Woodruff
Edith Woods
Steven and Regina Wright
Ashley & Jesse Wykle
Chris Xystros
Frank Yandle
Marshall & Patricia Yandle
Martin York
Christian Young
Matthew Young
Ricky Young
Ms. Stuart and Carolyn F Yowell
Mr. and Mrs. Elizabeth H.          	
   Zimmerman
Warren Zinn

ORGANIZATION DONORS
October 1, 2022 –  
June 30, 2023

AAHAM – Virginia Chapter
Albemarle Area United Way
All Risk Insurance Services
AmazonSmile Foundation
American Legion Auxiliary,      	
   Tidewater Unit 327
Annunciation Greek Orthodox 	
   Cathedral
Bank of America Charitable    	
   Foundation
Bankers Insurance
Bargain Tire Outlet
Barrett-Newell Court #297, 
Knights of Peter Claver Ladies 	
   Auxiliary
Bay Power Solutions
Bayshore Circle of the King’s 	
   Daughters and Sons
Bayside HOG Chapter 5316
Bayside Presbyterian Women
Beale Farms
Beazley Foundation Inc.
Bennett’s Creek Sertoma Club
Bernardine Franciscan Sisters  	
   Foundation, Inc.
Birdsong Charitable Foundation
Bob Ewell Tire Service, Inc.
Box Elder Hunt Club
BPO Elks 2268
Brickcraft Masonry, Inc.
Busy Bees Senior Citizens of 	  	
   Chesapeake
C & L Containers, Inc.
C & M Industries, Inc
C&J Fabrication
C.W. Brinkley
Cameron Micronutrients
Camp Foundation

Capital Group Companies   	   	
   Charitable Foundation
Centenary United Methodist 	
   Church
Changes City Spa
Charlie’s Charitable Giving
Chisholm House Fund of the  	
   Southeast Virginia Community 	
   Foundation
Chris’s Auto Service, Inc.
Christian Community               	
   Foundation
Church of the Holy Apostles
City of Hampton
City of Portsmouth
Classic Cruisers Car Club, Inc.
Coastal Material Handling
Coastal Virginia Disc Golf Club
CoastLine Medical Inc.
Cole & Cayce Hilfiger              	
   Foundation
Combined Federal Campaign
Commonwealth of Virginia 	    	
   Department of Health
Courtland Lions Club
Cox Communications
The Curtis Group
Cypress Chapel Christian 	    	
   Church
Dave and Marian Dawson  	    	
   Fund of the Williamsburg                	
   Community Foundation
Deep Creek Ruritan Club
Denbigh Construction Cp., Inc.
Dominion Energy Charitable 	   	
   Foundation
Driver Chapter 149
Driver Contractors, Inc.
E.T. Gresham Company
East Coast Truck and Trailer Sales
Ellsworth Plumbing & Heating, 	
   LLC
Eric M Atkins CPA and                 	
   Associates, LLC
Friendship Class of First         	   	
   Presbyterian Church
First Team Toyota
Presbyterian Women of Franklin 	
   Prebyterian Church 
Franklin Southampton Area 	   	
   United Way
Freedom Boat Club
The Galt Corporation
GlassPro’s Inc.
Grace Covenant Presbyterian 	
   Church
Green Acres Presbyterian 	   	
   Church
H&E Equipment Services
Hillsborough Education            	
   Association     
Holy Neck Christian Church
Houston Jewish Community 	   	
   Foundation
Hudgins Contracting Corp.
HumanKind
Hydraulic Repair Corp
Hydraulic Service Co., Inc.
Impressive Home Staging
Indian Creek Productions
The Italian Cellar
J & M Brenner Family Fund
Jake’s Place, Men’s Spa

The John Quadrino Foundation
Kempsville Lions Club Inc.
Kiwanis Club of Norfolk Inc.
Kiwanis Club of Virginia Beach
KM Foundation
Knollwood Meadows Elementary   	
   School
The Kroger Co.
Kroger Community Rewards
Langley for Families Foundation
Laurel Machine Co., Inc
Laurence Arnold Boyd           	   	
   Charitable Lead Annuity Trust
Leonard Graphics, Inc.
Lewis & Minta Wood Charitable 	
   Foundation
Lions Club of Norfolk             	   	
   Foundation
Lions Club of Onancock
Lions of Virginia Foundation
Louis Snyder Foundation Fund
Liz Moore & Associates
Lynnhaven Presbyterian Church
Mako Medical
MAP Communications, Inc.
McCarty’s Wheel Shop, Inc.
MEB General Contractors, Inc
Mermaid Circle of the Virginia 	
   Beach City Union
Mermaids of Eagle Pointe
Mid Atlantic Power Boat          	
   Association
MileoneCares Fund
Mode5
Morris and Helen Messing    	    	
   Family Charitable Fund
Morrissey Family Fund of  	    	
   the  Peninsula Community          	
   Foundation  
Movement Mortgage

MRW Foundation
Najib Temple No. 241
Nansemond PreCast Concrete 	
   Co.
Napolitano Family Foundation, 	
   Inc.
Naval Civilian Managers
    Association
Newport News Shipbuilding 	       	
   a Division of Huntington Ingalls 	
   Industries
Norfolk Drifters
Oakes-Williams Foundation
Olde Towne Family Chiropractic
Oliver’s Grocery
One Hour Heating and Air 	    	
   Conditioning
Order of Eastern Star Pleasant 	
   Star #132
Parham’s Welding & Fabrication, 	
   Inc.
Parkview Christian Church
Payday Payroll
Pearson Toyota
Peninsula Community              	
   Foundation of Virginia, Inc.
Peninsula Networking Exchange 	
   Club
The Perry Family Foundation
Persons Orthopaedic Sports 
Medicine and Joint Replacement 	
   Center, P.C.
Petters Family Foundation
Philip O. Geib Private Family 	  	
   Foundation Trust
Pilot Club of Portsmouth Inc.
Pilot Club of Suffolk
Pilots for Kids
Pledgeling Foundation
Post Secondary Brewing

Presbytery of Eastern Virginia
Presbytery of the Peaks
Priority Staffing Services, Inc.
The Progressive Insurance 	   	
   Foundation
The Pruden Foundation
Q.E.D. Systems
Restore Church
Rite Aid Foundation
Road Glide National Rally
Rose of Sharon Chapter 002
Rotary Club of Oyster Point
Rotary Club of Portsmouth
Rotary Club of Suffolk
Rotary Club of the Historic 	   	
   Triangle
Rouse-Bottom Foundation
Ruth Camp Campbell            	  	
   Foundation
Salas Auto Service
Sentara Healthcare
Sertoma Club of Norfolk
Sherwin Williams
Smiley’s Heating & Cooling, Inc.
SMOTJ, Priory of the Monitor & 	
   Merrimack
Somerton, USFW			 
Squires Memorial Presbyterian 	
   Church
St. Nicholas Greek Orthodox 	
   Church Philoptochos
Starr Motors, Inc.
Suffolk Business Women
Suffolk Presbyterian Church
Third Presbyterian Church
Thistle Foundation Fund of the 	
   Hampton Roads Community 	
   Foundation
Tidewater Caulking &               	
   Waterproofing, LLC

Tidewater HOG
Tidewater Utility Construction, 	
   Inc.
Treasured Memories Community 	
   Funding
Trinity Episcopal Church
Trinity United Methodist Church
Triple-S Steel Supply Co.
United Way of Bergen County
United Way of Central Maryland
United Way of Greater Atlanta, 	
   Inc.
United Way of Greater          	   	
   Richmond & Petersburg
United Way of South Hampton 	
   Roads
United Way of the Virginia 	    	
   Peninsula
Valianos Properties LLC
Virginia Baptist Foundation
Virginia Beach Shag Club
Wampler Charitable Fund
Warden Family Foundation
Wards Corner Lions Club
Wasserhund Brewing Company
Wendy C. Drucker Family   	    	
   Foundation
Westbrook Bookkeeping & Tax 	
   Service
WHE Construction
Whitt Family Charitable Fund, 	
   a Donor Advised Fund of U.S. 	
   Charitable Gift Trust
William & Mary Counselor     	   	
   Education Faculty
Windsor Congregational      	   	
   Christian Church
The Woman’s Club of Newport 	
   News
Women’s Club of Smithfield

Megan Gillispie has been with Edmarc for a little over 2 years and in April 
transitioned into the Bereavement Program Director role. She was born 
and raised in Norfolk until 2012 when she moved to Richmond for graduate 
school. She earned a master’s degree in social work with a concentration 
in Social Work Administration, Policy, and Program Planning from Virginia 
Commonwealth University. She has spent much of her career working in 
child welfare, children’s mental health, quality assurance and improvement, 
and volunteer management. 
After her first son, Theo, was stillborn in early 2021, Edmarc touched her 
life in such a small, but significant way, that she knew she wanted to be a 
part of Edmarc’s legacy of supporting children and their families. This new 
role allows her to “witness first-hand the undaunted, courageous love our 
families have for their children.”
When Megan is not at work, she’s wrangling her 9-month-old son, 
Anderson, spending time with her husband, Dan, their 2 dogs, family, and 
friends. She enjoys boating during the summer and exploring new trails in 
the fall and spring.

STAFF UPDATES CONTINUED



516 London Street, Portsmouth, VA  23704
www.edmarc.org

YOUR SUPPORT CHANGES LIVES!

To give hope for the journey:
• Give online at https://edmarc.org/donate-now/
•  Mail in a check with the enclosed envelope
�  Call (757) 967-9124
�  Follow us on social media:

•  Facebook @Edmarc516
•  Instagram @edmarcforkids

We are grateful to 
recognize the Kiwanis Club 
of Norfolk as our official 
The Visitor newsletter 
sponsor.
For over 25 years their 
generous support has 
helped Edmarc ensure that 
comprehensive, family 
centered, home based care 
is provided to the children 
of Hampton Roads living 
with life-threatening 
illnesses.


